Recabites Youth Ministries International



Dear friends and family,

20/12/2020

We hope you are doing well. In this newsletter we want to reflect on what has been going on in our ministry over the last year and we will look forward to the year 2021.





Looking back at 2020, we see that as an organization we managed to help in different ways, and we are really grateful for this. We organized Bible studies and other types of gatherings in which we had the opportunity to share with the youth about how to live Godly, productive, and healthy lives. Besides sharing with them, we also managed to help in more practical ways such as handing out food, soap, and sanitary pads to different people in need. In 2020 we were even able to buy land for the ministry where we started our piggery project.

It was a great year in which God directed us to focus on the village of Kalungami and He strengthened relationships between us and the community.

On the 3rd of December we had the opportunity to gather with the youth in Kalungami again. We shared with the girls about life and encouraged them to stay on the right path by focusing on the future and being determined. We narrated all of this to the story of the prodigal son and our own experiences. Besides our work in Kalungami, last Sunday, Ben Alex got the opportunity to share in a church. He talked about the fact that God can use the situations we face in life for a purpose. As an organization, we also want to encourage people that even though circumstances are sometimes

challenging that we need to have hope. The situation of Covid-19 is affecting many Ugandans as ways of getting income have reduced and people are struggling to sustain themselves. Especially in this difficult season, we need to know that God is with us and that He will give us the strength to overcome any situation.



We hope that in 2021 our work will continue to support the people in Kalungami. We hope that our pigs will deliver piglets so that we can start handing out piglets to the youth and educate them how to rear pigs. Also, we wish that in 2021 we will be able to start our new project of a tailoring school, as we see that especially the girls in Kalungami are eager to learn more. We asked the girls which professions they would



like to learn more about. The girls mentioned several things such as piggery, poultry, hairdressing, and tailoring. With our piggery project we can already cater for some of the girls' needs. We know that with the tailoring project we will be able to push more girls towards living productive lives. We hope you will also stay involved in our work in 2021. For now we wish you a good festive season and many blessings for the year to come.

Thanking:

- -For the youth being involved in the activities of the organisation
- -For the funds that have been coming in for our new project
- -For all the opportunities we had as an organisation to minister to other people in 2020

Praying:

- -For Gods protection as a lot of robberies take place in Uganda in the festive season
- -For provision so that everyone will have something to eat in this festive season
- -For provision for our tailoring project so that we will manage to start it in 2021

With kind regards, The Recabites

Email address: rymi.ug@gmail.com

WhatsApp: +256757826712, +256789831978, +31627998969

Facebook and Instagram: @recabitesyouthministries

YouTube: Recabites Youth Ministries International Limited

Bank account: NL39RABO0138126771 by E. Kunnen. Rabobank. BIC: RABONL2U. The

Netherlands

GoFundMe page: https://gf.me/u/y6y7kx